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PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday June 20, 2017 
6:00 PM

Ed Overland Room
Present: Alderpersons: Regina Hirsch, Dennis Kittleson, Lisa Reeves, Matt Bartlett, and Recreation Supervisor Dan Glynn
Guests: Rich Albright, Laura Davis, Jason Meier, Mark Mentink, and Cory Neeley
Absent: Mayor Donna Olson
1. Call to Order
Meeting called to order by Hirsch at 6:02 PM
2. Approval of the Minutes from May 16, 2017
Bartlett requested a word change in the minutes. Motion by Bartlett, seconded by Reeves, to approve the minutes of May 16, 2017 as requested.  Motion carried 4-0.
3. Communications
Criddle Park Project 
Glynn shared that the project was slowly moving forward due to the uniqueness of the playground. There are some liability concerns regarding the volunteers’ role that needed to be cleared with their company’s legal team before moving forward. Once their roles are clarified, then there will be a meeting with a loss control specialist from the City’s insurance carrier. Kittleson shared how the current playground at Criddle Park was a community build project and wanted to know how citizens would be included in the project. Glynn shared that there will be an open house in the future where children will be able to voice their opinions on what they want and possibly test out options using virtual reality.
Goals and Methods of Stoughton Recreation 
Glynn talked about the philosophy, methods, and results behind Active Stoughton for Life recreation programming offered by the City. The goal is to progress Stoughton Citizens through their physical literacy journey. That is done by providing opportunities to grow skills that can be adapted to many different physical activities. Glynn shared that the department has become a national leader in the physical literacy movement and that he has spoken at conferences about the topic. 

Amundson Trail 

Glynn shared that an agreement is being created by the City Attorney to finish the deal and that there might be a possibility of it being bid on by the end of the year.  

Park Maintenance Concerns 

Kittleson shared that the maintenance crew does a great job of emptying the garbage cans at the River Trail at Bjoin Park. However, dog waste bags needed to be made available. Bartlett shared that a slide at Bjoin Park playground was vandalized. 
Old Business
4. Virgin Lake Boardwalk
Mark Mentink and Jason Meier from the Cummins Community Involvement Team provided an update on the Virgin Lake boardwalk. They shared how there will be three boardwalks created in the trail project. There will be two boardwalks along a trail that create a loop along Virgin Lake and a third boardwalk will be in the northeast section of the park that creates a north connector trail to Barberry Road. The two boardwalks located in the loop along Virgin Lake will be 114 feet and 18 feet long. The north connector trail boardwalk will be 48 feet long. Modular Trail Structures, LLC was low bid for the project and remaining grant monies would be used for sawyer, hardware, and trail construction. The boardwalk design will be American with Disabilities Act compliant, have galvanized steel frames with “treecycled”, kiln dried ash wood from Stoughton. The trail is planned for completion in July. Hirsch shared that having signage that explained how the wood was repurposed would be a good idea. Mentink shared that there was a part of the trail that would be a good spot for a gazebo and that it would be a good Eagle Scout project. 
No action taken. 

New Business
5. Fish Ladder Discussion 

Glynn shared that he met with a fisheries biologist with the DNR the previous week. The biologist shared that having a fish passage at the Stoughton Dam would be beneficial to the game fish in the Yahara River as they would migrate to different areas of the river based on the season. The biologist recommended Matthew Diebel from the DNR to answer any additional questions that I may have since Diebel has more experience with them. Glynn shared that he contacted Diebel after the meeting with additional questions and received responses to them earlier that day. Diebel shared in the email that it would be more beneficial to have fish passages at both the Dunkirk Dam and the Stoughton Dam since fish could move to and from the Rock River. Diebel also provided a list of grant opportunities in the email along with contact information for Ozaukee County’s fish passage program. Rich Albright and Laura Davis from the Dunkirk Dam Lake District shared the history of the Dunkirk Dam and that they would have a discussion about the possibility of a fish passage at the Dunkirk Dam at their next quarterly board meeting.  
Motion made by Kittleson, seconded by Reeves to direct staff to identify possible cost, grants, and grant timelines for fish passages for Stoughton and Dunkirk Dams. Motion passed 4-0.
6. Nordic Ridge Shelter Solar Analysis 
Cory Neeley from WPPI Energy discussed the possibility of having solar power at the Nordic Ridge Shelter. Neeley explained that a seven kilowatt system would cover usage for the year and the project would cost about $20,000. Neeley also explained that WPPI Energy has a program where they match up to 50% of the project cost. Neeley recommended asking for 30% of the project cost due to the competitive nature of the program. Neeley continued to explain that the project would need to be completed within 12 months and that there were two deadlines per year to apply. Hirsch shared that the January 1st deadline was a more realistic goal for the City as it would give more time to get things lined up for the application. 
No action taken. 

7. Future Agenda Items 
Flag Pole and Batting Cage at Norse Park 
Norse View Heights Trail (Page Street and County Road B)
Dunkirk Park Mowing 

Rotary Park Benches and Land
Examine Nordic Ridge Shelter RFP for Energy Saving Design Implications  

Fish Passage Cost and Grants   
Adjournment

Motion made by Bartlett, seconded by Reeves at 7:57 PM. Motion passed 4-0.  
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